Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: June 15, 2011

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rich Valacchi, Kevin Lanahan, Marcy Kwiatkowski & Jacke Schram

1. Communications
a. Minutes from the May 12, 2011 meeting were approved out exception.

b. Communications received:
i. E-mail from Ellen Sandman to discuss AED training (see 5a, below)
ii. Day Camp registration, working papers, tax forms and contracts
iii. Unsolicited bands requesting to play the summer concert series
c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on May 16. 

1. MBA presented proposal for Banner Project across Main Street.
2. Mendham Co-Op application discussed

a. OK for Co-Op not for Pre-K Kickers

b. Must be 100% Co-Op members, no guests.

c. Co-Op can subsidize to PKK, but $$ must go to Co-Op, all funds charged cannot pass-thru to PKK dollar for dollar. 

d. Application voided if PKK advertises (PKK has ads on PKK website).

e. With no PKK, Co-Op is non-profit and no Council signature needed.

3. Current AED in police cars will not transfer to fields. New AEDs to parks.
1. Day & Tennis Camp Update:   

a. Day Camp 
i. Training took place on June 5 with Gregg Heinzmann. Very successful. Bruce processing contracts, working papers, tax forms. Bruce announced background checks on June 10/17 per Detective Gobbi. Also, cell phone prohibited from camp (except for senior staff)
ii. Bruce processing camper registration. Will staff accordingly once all data is analyzed.
iii. Michael Piacenza will fill in for Nancy (vacation) and Amanda (maternity) as needed.
b. Tennis Camp
i. Despite several efforts to staff, no Tennis Director can be hired. As a result, Recreation will suspend the Tennis Camp for 2011 and revisit for 2012. Refunds will be made to the families of the eleven children that registered.
2. Concert/Movie Update:   

a. Concerts booked and posted on the Borough’s website. E-blast reminders have been set by Bruce
b. Movies also booked and advertised. Will try to produce DVD Boro coming attractions as promos.
3. Labor Day Parade Update:   

a. With the success of the 2010 parade very few changes will be made. 
b. Will be to shuffle staff to replace Brian and Janet. Bruce will be responsible for parade order.
c. Hopefully John will remain as Phoenix House announcer.
d. Knights of Columbus will play a big part again.
4. Prior Business:   

a. Chief Taylor confirmed the Cold Hill crosswalk will be developed in 2012 must budget for.

b. No Municipal Alliance updates.
5. New Business:   
a. Committee discussion around AED training. The initial consensus is that mandatory training for coaches would not be not realistic. Committee recommendation is to require individual sport organizations (soccer, baseball, football, lacrosse, track, etc) to include AED training annually in their meetings. AED training added to facility request forms. 
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, July 11thth, 2011 at the Phoenix House
